
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Miller and Council 

From: Fire Chief Andrew Pittman 

Date: May 1, 2024 

Department: Fire Department 

 
 

Hello all, 
 
 The department will complete their Wildland FF2 refresher training as well as a 
couple of us will take the initial certification to get ready for wildfire season. One 
member has graduated from the EMT-B course and will be taking his national 
certification test soon. 
 
The city has decided to continue our contract with LEXIPOL so that we can keep our 
policies and procedures updated, this is a very important step for our department 
operations and our liability. We have installed new counsels into all our apparatus 
to be fitted with I-Pads in order to have response information as well as important 
information while on scenes. 
 
Our National Night Out date this year will be August 6th, we hope to see a great 
showing from the community! 
 
Firefighter Mike Madison chose to resign from the department to pursue other 
interests. We would like to thank firefighter Mike Madison for his for his 12 years of 
service to the citizens of our community.  
 
April call numbers are as follows: 
 
Vehicle Accidents = 1    Fire = 1 Public assists = 3 Mutual Aid Medical = 1  
Fire Alarm = 1 Other Response= 1 
Total= 8  
 
Burn Permits can be obtained through ORCAA  
Copy and paste into your browser or just go to the ORCCA website  
Residential Yard-Waste Burn Permits - ORCAA 

 
 
Thank you for the opportunity and Stay Safe, 
 
Fire Chief Andrew Pittman 
 

 

 

https://www.orcaa.org/burning/outdoor-burning/residential-yard-waste-burn-permit-application/

